
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOP Obamacare repeal bill fails 
 

The final vote was 49-51, with John McCain, Lisa Murkowski and 
Susan Collins helping Democrats kill the bill 

The Congressional Budget Office (CBO) has estimated that repeal of the individual mandate would result in 15 million 
fewer Americans having health insurance a decade from now. By 2026, about 15 percent of the nonelderly population, 
or 43 million Americans, would be uninsured. 

Mandate repeal would affect the individual market enrollment in two ways. First, in the absence of a mandate, some 
younger and healthier individuals may decide to forgo individual market coverage. This phenomenon, known as adverse 
selection, would cause the average cost among enrollees remaining in the individual market to rise. In turn, issuers 
would need to raise rates. The CBO projects that premiums in the individual market would increase by “roughly 20 
percent relative to premiums under current law.” Second, because these higher premium levels would not be affordable 
to some enrollees, more people would be forced to drop their coverage and become uninsured.The Center for American 
Progress estimates that a 20 percent increase in individual market premiums next year would mean that the average 
premium in insurance marketplace would be about $1,238 higher than it would otherwise be under current law. 
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